MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


October 4, 2016

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for a Public Hearing at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by President Dave Crisenbery. Present were: Vice-President Mark Dawson, Trustee Darrell McKinney, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. Also in Attendance were Robert Ware from the Warren County Regional Planning Commission and Paul Gordon from the Massie Township Zoning Board. The Public Hearing is to add “conditional use” language instead of preferred “special uses” language in the Zoning Book. There will also be a process change along with the terminology change. They have all gone through the entire current Zoning Code and all Boards approve the changes. McKinney made a motion for the changes, seconded by Dawson. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. The changes will take effect in 30 days from today.
A motion to adjourn the Public Hearing Meeting was made at 6:10 PM by Crisenbery, seconded by Dawson until the start of the Regular Session. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for Regular Session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Dave Crisenbery. Present were: Vice-President Mark Dawson, Trustee Darrell McKinney, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

Crisenbery led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Crisenbery made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of September 6, 2016.  McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Dawson made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Special Meeting of September 15, 2016.  Crisenbery seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed

Visitors/Public:
Mayor Dick Verga of Harveysburg was present. The leaves in the Village will be vacuumed into the Village’s road truck bed. The Mayor was requesting for ideas for a place to dump the leaves, possible 15-20 loads. Crisenbery suggested he contact ODNR for a possible site.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was present:
Todd fixed a ceiling leak in the women’s bathroom. The roof needs painted as well as does the salt road building roof. Todd has bids from Conley Construction and he will try to get more quotes for next Trustees Meeting.
Todd presented three bids for the removal of the trees at the cemetery: Flints at $3500; MBI Tree Service at $3000; and Brit Tree Company at $3000. MBI included removal of all the small apple trees also. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to contract with MBI Tree Service for the removal of the trees. Road and Bridge Funds, Contracts, will be used for the Purchase Order. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

Todd presented an additional bid to replace the salt barn roof with a metal roof from Asher Home Improvement for $3500. Previous bids were from Ted Cockeral at $2500 and Conley Construction for $4556. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to open a purchase order and contract with Ted Cockeral for $2500. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
The Trustees and Todd discussed salt vs. salt and grit combination. They agreed to use straight salt this season and avoid the potential hazard of grit in the road especially in the intersections.

Crisenbery would like to see a LED light on the flag pole. The light is currently out. Both flags have been removed and the American flag needs replaced due to wear. New weather-resistant flags need to be ordered. Leroy Sanders will take of the ordering the flags.
At this time Attorney Rob Kaufman was present for the meeting. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to go into executive session at 6:46 PM regarding the investigation of Shane Whitlock of the Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to return to open session at 7:18 PM. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to proceed to terminate Shane Whitlock. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department (MTVFD) -Chief Scott Hines and Captain Randy Daniels reported:
Three quotes for replacing two ceiling fans in the bay were provided. The present ones are deemed to be dangerous. After discussion, the Trustees approved $370 to replace the two fans.

The exterior light over Bay #3 and the Road Building lights do not work. Crisenbery will call Justin Lamb who recently installed the Road Building lights.  The previously mentioned leak in the bathroom was fixed by Todd but there is drywall damage and mold on the ceiling.
One helmet needs to be ordered to replace one that is expired. The cost is $268.

The Chief presented a resignation from Peggy Edwards effective October 1, 2016. After brief discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the resignation of Peggy Edwards. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

The run volume was reported: 15 EMS (7 mutual aid received and 1 mutual aid given); 7 Fire/MVA (2 mutual-aids given)

Transports from the Renaissance Festival were: 20 EMS transports (numerous first aid treatments); 1 Fire in oven at a food vendor booth. The Chief requested approval for Brush-28 to be located at the Festival during operating hours along with Squad-28 and the Gator.  Car-28 will be kept at the Firehouse. This will better serve incidents at the Festival. 
All of the ordered equipment has arrived for Tanker 28. The manufacturer of the tank is here working in accordance of their engineer design staff. The repairs should be completed tomorrow. The old tanker will be prepared to be placed on govdeals. A reserve of $3500 was discussed. The non-running vehicle car (EMS-28) needs to be on govdeals also as is. The Trustees requested getting a list of all surplus and unnecessary items so that Wilkie can prepare a Resolution for the Trustees to approve at the next Trustees meeting.
R10-04-2016-01: The Board of Chester Township Trustees has passed a Resolution to purchase Engine 28. Wilkie has prepared a Resolution for the Massie Township Trustees to sell Engine 28 to the Chester Township Trustees. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve “A Resolution Authorizing and Directing the Sale of a 2000 Freightliner Fire Engine to Chester Township, Clinton County, Ohio for $65,000, As Is.” Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
The work room in the bay is scheduled to be continued to be worked on the last weekend of October.
The annual hose testing will begin next month in house.

The annual pump testing is scheduled for October 12, 2016 in conjunction with Wayne Township. This includes Rescue 28 and Brush 28. The cost is approximately $600.

The annual ladder testing is scheduled in November also in conjunction with Wayne Township.

The Chief presented two applicants for membership to the MTVFD. Christine Caupp lives at 3134 Harveysburg Road. She has passed the interview process and has passed the background check. She plans to start the EMT class in January. Samantha Smith has also applied. She lives in Kettering. She plans to start the EMT class and the Volunteer Firefighter class in January. She has also passed the interview and background check process. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve both applicants to the MTVFD. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

The Chief stated that some residents did not get their Community Festival flyer until after the event and that they were disappointed to miss the event. Crisenbery stated that next year there will be more notice and a flyer will be sent out 2-3 weeks before the event.

Chief Hines provided documentation that Nacole Hines has passed her Emergency Medical Responder class and needs reimbursed. He also presented documentation that Esthefani Cartagena has passed her Volunteer Firefighter class and needs reimbursed. 
Chief Hines requested that the Zoning Room be turned in to a women’s overnight sleeping quarter’s room. Presently both males and females have to share a room. The Trustees agreed that this could be done but a lot of storage materials in the room will have to be dealt with. 

Dawson shared a resignation that Kyle Hannigan presented to the Trustees several months ago. He officially resigned and was not “on leave” as the Chief presented last Trustees meeting. Dawson stated that Kyle will need to go through the same process as a new volunteer with the interview and background check included. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the membership to MTVFD of Kyle Hannigan once he has successfully completed the interview and background check process. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

The Chief requested that he be allowed to look for a new Chief’s car. His car is in frequent need of repairs and the Chief does not feel safe driving at high speeds for responses. Crisenbery said to go ahead and look around but he was thinking of getting a donation vehicle cheap.

Chief Hines stated that he applied to the Loeb Foundation for air packs. He is continuing to try to build up funds for this large purchase that will be around $70,000. 

The Chief and Trustees discussed again the coverage of the north section of Caesar Creek Campgrounds. Chester Township thought that we were doing a “swap” with them since they have to drive through Massie Township to respond to a boat ramp off of Furnas Ogelsby Road that is in their Township. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to authorize Chester Township to respond to the north section of Caesar Creek Campground and Massie Township will respond to the boat dock on Furnas-Ogelsby Road. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. Chief Hines will contact Paul Bernard of WC Communications.
Zoning:
Paul Gordon turned in a request for reimbursement for zoning copies.
TRUSTEES-Old Business:

The Renaissance Festival owner has not sent a letter of intent yet. Crisenbery stated he would like to see the process for next year to start as soon as this Festival is over for this year. All were in agreement.
McKinney has a carpet and tile replacement bid of $3996.84 for the meeting room along with the kitchen and bathrooms. He shared two examples of browns and blues. The blue would cost an additional $500 since it was not in stock. Capt. Daniels had a quote from Wilmington Discount Carpets that was higher. McKinney could not get anyone else to show up for a quote. After discussion, McKinney made a motion to accept Carroll’s Carpets for the flooring choosing the blue carpet and grey tiles. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. He will see if at least the carpet can be replaced by Election Day.
Dawson stated Wilkie still needs the employee files to be locked in her office, even if they are in a box. The Chief or Capt. will coordinate with her and get them to her. The Fire Dept. needs their own locked filed file drawer in their office. Crisenbery stated he has possibly some locked files drawers he will be picking up tomorrow. 
TRUSTEES-New Business:
There was no new business for tonight’s meeting.
Correspondence and Announcements:  
Grassroots; WC Bd of Elections regarding upcoming election and use of building; WC Emergency Management Agency Training Announcenet; WC Water and Sewer regarding leak inside the building. Dawson stated the Chief was informed of the toilet leak after the last meeting and it is still leaking. Chief Hines said it will cost approximately $560 for parts to repair.
Fiscal Officer Reports:
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the warrants. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the financial report. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

R10-04-2016-02: Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson for a Resolution Accepting the Amounts and Rates as Determined by the Budget Commission and Authorizing the Necessary Tax Levies and Certifying them to the County Auditor. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Wilkie met with the Investment Advisor for LCNB. She shared the CD rates and terms options as well as the current rates for Star Ohio. She and McKinney will meet before the next Trustees meeting for recommendations to present to the Board. A staggered term plan is most likely the best option for a lump sum of the Township’s balance of monies.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at 8:14 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
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